
Coming up at
Hannans Road

August 20 Kindy 2026 
Play date

August 21 Athletics
sporting schools

August 25 District Field

September 1 District Track

September 
8 - 10

Music Festival

September 18 Yr 6 Fundraiser

From the Principal's desk
Thank you to everyone who was able to join us for our
Open day. It was a fantastic day with our students
leading the learning. Many thanks also to the Lions Club
for supplying our sausage sizzle. we have sent home a
survey for parents to complete about the day, if you have
the chance please complete this, we value your feedback.

We are doing some renovations at Hannans Road, our
hall is being painted and our library is getting a much
needed revamp. Our library will continue to operate for
most of the renovations.

A huge shout out to the Community Centre for supplying
meals on a Thursday. We are fortunate to have the
support of community groups in our area.
 
Don’t forget, if you know anyone looking to enrol in
Kindergarten in 2026, we are enrolling now. 

We are inviting some of our local preschools, and any
other interested preschool parents to bring their children
along for a play day on 20  August. More information
later in this newsletter. 

Have a happy, and hopefully dry, week. 

Cheryl Butler
Principal
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Character Parade
Book Character Week was a fun event where students dress as their favorite book
characters, bringing stories to life with colorful costumes. It’s a celebration of reading,
sharing favorite tales, and discovering new ideas in a week full of creativity and joy.





Hannans Road Book Fair

Our teachers enthusiastically joined the Book
Character Parade, adding excitement and
colour to the day. We even had a special visit
from Scarlett O’Hara from Gone With The
Wind, while the crayons from The Day the
Crayons Quit drew themselves into the fun.

Hannans Road Public School would like to sincerely thank all the family and
friends who came along and supported our Book Fair this year. 
Thank you for your generosity, we achieved over $1,600 in sales! 
These funds will go directly towards resources and activities that benefit our
students.



Our guest author was Lisa Shanahan. We love authors visiting our
school and inspiring students to become creative and passionate
about their reading and own writing.

Our guest author was Lisa Shanahan



Hannans Road Public School Open Day performers



During Education Week, we loved
sharing our learning with family
and friends. It was a special time
to show what we’ve been working
on at school and celebrate our
achievements together.
We especially loved creating
together.





2/3A explored forces in Science by making floating devices from scrap
materials. If their device floated, they tested it by blowing through a straw to
see if the wind could move it. The activity was a fun way to learn about how
objects float and move.











5/6R introduced visitors to the work of pop artist Keith Haring and created their own
colorful pop art inspired by his style.







K/1C teaching parents about
phonics





The Lugarno Lions Club
ran a fantastic BBQ for
our Open Day, and we
thank them for their
generosity in keeping
everyone well-fed and
adding to the fun of the
event.



K/1C comparing the mass of objects using
a balance arm that they made



 

Hannans Road 
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2026 Kindergarten Enrolment

Hannans Road Public School is delighted to welcome all
parents, carers and friends to attend the following range of
events we have for children starting Kindergarten in 2026.

Please contact our school if you want join us: (02) 9153 8170, email: hannansrd-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au

School Tour:
Contact our school to book an appointment

Kindergarten Transition:
22 October      9:30am – 11:00am
29 October      9:30am – 11:00am
  5 November  9:30am – 11:00am

Kindergarten Orientation & Parent Information
Session:  12 November  9:30am – 11:00am

Play Dates:
Our play dates are for preschool children, their
parents, carers, and siblings to enjoy play-based
learning activities.
                   20 August         10am – 11am
                     9 September  10am – 11am
                    22 September  10am – 11am  

Where imagination sparks and curiosity grows

Phone:      02 9153 8170
Address:   32 Hannans Rd Riverwood NSW 2210
Email:        hannansrd-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au
Website:    https://hannansrd-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/hannansroadPS

Choir at rehearsal for the Combined Public Schools Music Festival next month.
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